Minutes of the Recluse Community Trust

July 24, 2009

Members Present:    Marilyn Mackey, Amber Loetscher, Mike Manor, Jerry Means, Billee Hackett, Cate Loetscher, Sharon Rinker, Lexi Bulkley, Nancy Sorenson.

Others Present:  Kendall Cox  

The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mackey.  
Amber reported that she had received from Cherie Irvin a letter from Expedition Log Homes, in Wyoming and Montana.

Marilyn passed out copies from Rosebud Log Homes.  She reported that Abel called this morning and wants to be released from our project.  She has called Tim Jager of Buckingham Architects to let him know that we need to put our project out for bids once again.  We will need to advertise for three weeks.  It will be the end of August before we can get started.  

Cate asked about the roof.  Y environmental had agreed to weather proof the roof on behalf of Rosebud Log Homes, but they did not complete the job.  
Kendall Cox came in at this time to sit in because he is hearing rumors and he wants to know what is happening Marilyn explained the situation to Kendall. 

Kendall asked if something else needs to be done; like a pole building?  He suggested that people are concerned about being locked out of the hall.  Community would be behind building a pole barn style building.  Marilyn explained that the Trust has been granted $30,000.00 by the CDBG grant so far.  We would have to pay this back and lose the rest of the grant money.    

Putting the project out for bids at this time might be beneficial because of the economy. On the other hand the bid process may prove that we don’t have enough money.  In that case we might have to consider alternatives.  All the legal part is done and the plans, the septic plans soil samples and other preparations, so it won’t take as much time to begin the building. 
Lexi suggested that we may need a forum or a survey, to see what the community thinks. 

Kendall claimed people who donated money want something done.  We need to cut losses and do something.

Marilyn stated that she doesn’t want the community to be torn apart, which ever direction we go.  She loves historical things.  
Lexi asked whether the present hall will meet the needs of the community when it is done.  The community has grown and the hall is still going to be small.  Parking is a problem. 
Marilyn asked about the old school building.  She wondered if we could aske the Newtons and the Barbes to see if we could buy it.  Other stated that the building would be expensive to heat and maintain.  The Oedekoven family gave the land for the present hall.  

Amber stated that if we rebid and the bids come in too high we may need to accept that the plan for the Hall is not feasible.  Then we may need to call a meeting  to see what the community wants to do and to discuss the problems that we have had.  

Jerry stated that when we put this out for bids, we don’t want to let bidders know how much money we have.  We have been very honest with Rosebud Log Homes and they have kept asking for more money. Mike added that we should get things back into the plan like the kitchen and commercial sink and etc.    
Billee proposed that we go ahead with the bids on the present building, then if the bids are too high, look at taking the building down and putting a pole barn building in its place.  
Lexi said that we might get other grants.  Marilyn said there is not a lot of money out there for new buildings.  

Sharon suggested that we go forward with exploring the costs of the new building in order to have an idea of what we are looking in case the bids com in high.  

The board agreed that a community meeting should be called to explain our position and listen to the stakeholders.  It was decided to have the community meeting sometime in September after the bids have been advertised and we have an idea of what is coming back to us.

There was further discussion on all various options.  There was a consensus that the old school probably would not work for us.  

One complication was the difficulty of bidding out the log restoration since there are not many who do this work and Tim’s firm does not have an expert to work on this.  Tim will get the documents ready for the bids.  

Other options to explore are new construction.  Kendall suggested that we might put a new building up at the arena.  There are seven acres which belongs to the Recluse Petroleum Club. There would be plenty of parking area there and space for a kids playground.  We would have to develop a new set of plans for the building and septic.     

Following discussion it was moved and seconded and approved that Kendall, Cate and Amber and Mike will look into options for a new building 50’ by 70’ either at the arena or at the present location and get an estimate for a completed building such as a Cleary, Morton or a contractor.  Some building companies have their own contractors for a turn key building.  
It was also moved and seconded and approved that we will go through the bid process for the old Hall with Tim’s plans.  Marilyn will check with the grantor to see what we can do, if we cannot get the bids we need.
Jerry, Amber, Sharon, and Nancy will see that the weather proofing on the Hall roof is properly tacked down on Sunday at 7:00 AM.   

It was moved and seconded and approved to send a letter to the community to explain the situation and what we are considering doing about it.  Nancy will compose this letter and send it to the board before sending it to the rest of the community. 

It was moved and seconded and approved that a certified letter will be sent to Rosebud Log Home to terminate the contract with them. Marilyn will send this letter.    
